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Addressing Parent Concerns 

Dear Parents/Guardians,  

At Melton West Primary School we endeavour to take care of our school community, attend to 

their concerns, and make them happy, it helps to create the best learning environment for your 

children, our students. The Victorian Government’s Blueprint for Education and Early Childhood 

Development recognises that involving parents in their child’s education is vital to children’s 

development and learning. Melton West Primary School understands the importance of         

fostering positive relationships with parents and families and developing strong school         

community partnerships.  We also understand that in all partnerships there will be times when 

there are disagreements and issues of concern that will need to be resolved. The school policy 

on Addressing parents’ concerns and complaints follows all Education Department Guidelines 

and promotes an open, consistent approach that is courteous, efficient and fair. Such an        

approach provides opportunities to build partnerships between the school and all our families. 

Please take the time to read the School Policy available on the website and look at the attached 

flowchart to help understand the process for addressing parent concerns at Melton West      

Primary School. 

Yours sincerely 

Jennifer O’Connor 

Assistant Principal P-2 Learning community 

 

 

   REMINDERS 

 Assembly tomorrow 

9:00am—Performance by 56F 

 

 Prep School Nursing  Program forms due 

back  Monday 22nd October. No late 

forms accepted. 

 

 Grade 2 Sleepover Permission notes and 

payment Due Wednesday 22nd October. 

No late payment accepted. 

The Buddy Program 

This year the Grade 6 students have worked with the 

preps every Friday for approximately 30 – 40 

minutes. The Buddy Program helps the preps feel 

safe and ready to learn. 

This term the prep students have been learning to 

write a recap of what happened in a story they had 

previously read. For example, if they read the Three 

Little Pigs their task was to re-write the story. The 

Grade 6 students helped them write their stories by 

spelling vocabulary words, assisting in correct letter 

formation of the alphabet and using capital letters 

and full stops correctly. Part of the writing process is 

also re-reading your writing to ensure it makes sense. 

The Preps would then read their sentences back to 

their buddy. 

The buddy program has been a great experience and 

we hope it continues next year and beyond. 

Samantha and Jackson 



 

It is the mission of Melton West PS to work collaboratively to ensure high levels of learning for all.  

 



 

It is the mission of Melton West PS to work collaboratively to ensure high levels of learning for all.  

 

 

Parents Count Too 

Helping your child with –  

Arithmetic: addition, subtraction, multiplication and division  

Through everyday activities and play situations children will naturally use numbers. Young children are 

very capable of sharing out things such as lollies so that each person has a fair share or adding a friends’ 

collection to his or her own and finding the total. We need to help children discover quick and easy 

ways of using numbers.  

How do children learn to use numbers?  

When first learning to use numbers, children will need to have the objects with them in order to add, 

subtract, multiply or share equally (divide). They will go through a process of needing to see and count 

each thing, one at a time.  

We need to help children learn to start counting from a larger number and add or subtract a second 

number. We also need to help children build mental images of a group or quantity so they do not al-

ways have to rely on seeing the objects. Helping children to mentally “see” groups of things will also 

help them with understanding multiplication and division before they learn the “tables”.  

What can you do at home?  

 Play board games such as Snakes and Ladders with two dice and encourage your child to add the 

two numbers rolled. Show them how to count from the larger number.  

 Play card games such as 21 or bust. In this game, two cards are dealt to each player who adds the 

numbers together. Each player may ask for more cards from the “kitty” with the aim of being the 

person with the highest score that does not go over 21.  

 Share fruit such as mandarins with your child and add the number of pips you both have.  

 Ask your child to help you work out how many more items are needed when you are shopping. I 

have six apples here, how many more will I get to make ten?  

 Look at house numbers when going for a walk. Ask your child to guess what the next number will 

be.  

 Set the table for one person and ask your child to put out enough plates for everyone. Ask them 

how many more were needed.  

 Count the number of eggs in a carton, and again after some have been removed. Ask your child, 

How many were taken away?  

 Read a book to your child that has a contents page. Look for a story or chapter on a certain page 

and work out how many pages until the next story.  

 Use empty toilet rolls or empty plastic bottles and a ball to make a game of skittles. Encourage 

your child to tell you how many were knocked down and how many are still standing after bowl-

ing. Keep a score of how many are knocked down to see who is the winner.  

 Sing songs that include numbers. Ask your child to tell you the next number in the song before 

you sing the next verse.  
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 Go for a drive and point out the signs that indicate the distance to the next town. In the country the num-

bers on the kilometre signs go down by 5. Ask your child to work out what number will be on the next sign.  

 Have your child help share out food to the family. How many slices will I need to cut the pizza into so that 

everyone has two slices?  

 Ask your child to share out items fairly with others.  

 Count the number of things in a collection such as shells in a bag or a large jar of buttons. Ask your child if 

there is a quick and easy way of counting, say counting by fives.  

 Decorate patty cakes with sultanas or smarties. Place the same number of sultanas or smarties on each 

cake and ask your child to find out how many you will need altogether.  

 Count the number of ice cubes in a tray. If your child counts by ones suggest counting by the number in 

each row of the tray. (This will usually be counting by twos.)  

Courtney Templeton 

 

Immunisation 

Immunisation is the most significant public health intervention in the last 200 years, providing a safe and effec-

tive way to prevent the spread of many diseases that cause hospitalisation, serious ongoing health conditions 

and sometimes death.  

Since the introduction of vaccination for children in Australia in 1932, deaths from vaccine-preventable diseases 

have fallen by 99 per cent, despite a threefold increase in the Australian population over that period. Worldwide, 

it has been estimated that immunisation programs prevent approximately three million deaths each year. 

Immunisation is critical for the health of children and the wider community. For immunisation to provide the 

greatest benefit, a sufficient number of people need to be vaccinated to halt the spread of bacteria and viruses 

that cause disease - this is known as herd immunity or community immunity. The proportion of the population 

that has to be immune to interrupt disease transmission differs for each vaccine preventable disease, but is 

around 90 per cent for most diseases.  

Australia has a strong and internationally recognised National Immunisation Program (NIP), with childhood vac-

cination rates over 90 per cent. This high rate of immunisation helps to maintain community immunity, especially 

for those who are too young to be immunised or those that are not able to be immunised for medical reasons. 

Without community immunity, rare diseases will become common again, causing more illness and deaths.  

The NIP is a joint Commonwealth and state and territory initiative that aims to maintain, and where possible in-

crease, national immunisation coverage rates to reduce the incidence of vaccine-preventable diseases in the Aus-

tralian community. The NIP provides free vaccines against 17 diseases for eligible people. For information about 

the NIP and the NIP schedule, visit the Department of Health website. 

Since July 2017, the Australian Government has provided ongoing access to free catch up vaccines equivalent to 

those received in early childhood for all young people up to the age of 19 years and refugees and humanitarian 

entrants of any age. 
 

The Australian Government launched a three-year ‘Get the facts about immunisation’ campaign to support ex-

pectant parents, and those with children under the age of 5 years, by explaining the benefits of childhood vac-

cination, addressing misconceptions and encouraging timely completion of the childhood immunisation sched-

ule. Further information can be accessed on the Department of Health website, immunisationfacts.gov.au 

         Sherrie Brezina, School Nurse 
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OUR STUDENTS SHINE AT DREAM BIG FESTIVAL- “THE BIG DREAM” 

 

On Friday 14 September 65 of our school students P-6 travelled to Mt Carberry Reserve in Melton South 

to perform at this year’s Dream Big Combined Schools event.    
 

On a dreamy spring afternoon, and under the watchful supervision of Natalie Marcok, Jane MacDonald 

and Jen Mega, our Koorie Club, Bucket-drummers and choir respectively performed their individual and 

collaborative pieces to a very appreciative audience including our local Mayor Mr Bob Turner, community 

members, representatives of the art scene, and a large contingent of their own families.  It was extremely 

gratifying to catch up with the satisfied and grateful parents of our children throughout the afternoon as 

their engagement was clearly important for their children. 

 

The Koorie Club worked collaboratively with ‘Koorie’ children from Melton South Primary School to start 

the show with an exciting and colourful musical opening ceremony relating to our First Australians. 

The MWPS choir then performed three songs from their vast repertoire ably conducted by our resident 

maestro Jane MacDonald with keyboard from Jen Mega.  The performances were significantly enhanced 

by young Miriam’ wonderful percussion on djembe with big bonus of an 8-piece bucket-drumming unit 

driving the beat.   Fantastic reception and great applause.  

 

The bucket-drummers weren’t finished as yet.  In an unbelievable finale, our boys were fortunate to have 

been part of a 60-piece group performing “Drum Big.”  We all witnessed this awesome percussive treat 

for which we proudly showed off our own talent amongst many secondary children and several adult 

mentors.   
 

I personally want to thank the organisers of this event for all their commitment to providing artistic per-

formance opportunities for our children, and their long-standing cultural connections with our Koorie 

Club and previous Culture Club (inclusive of Samoan, Tongan and Maori children).  I sincerely thank John 

Lane for his ongoing support of our school and the programs we are fortunate to have in place. 

 

Thanks to Michelle Costa for her wonderful support and allowing us to take two busloads of students to 

this event.  I can only say that you and your school were done extremely proud. 

 

As part of the supervisory group looking out for our children, I speak on everybody’s behalf by saying the 

children behaved impeccably, and proved great ambassadors for our school.  Melton West Primary School 

performed in a significant proportion of the show and this was great for the large amount of parents that 

were there to see their children and school ‘do their thing’.  Even more pleasing were some of the reflec-

tions from our students in praising the work of other schools. 

 

Finally yet not least, thank you to the parents that came along on the bus and assisted during the after-

noon.  A wonderful team effort and working group.  Look forward to an even better 2019 

 

LIVING WELL AND BEAUTIFULLY AND JUSTLY ARE ALL ONE THING…. SOCRATES 

 

Tolley … Jane… Natalie… Jen… Taryn… and parent-support Marie… Tina… Heather   
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